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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 10th April 2025 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Scott MacGregor (SM)
Andrew Scott (AS)

Pete Richardson (PR) 
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Pat Marshall (PM)

	Chair

Treasurer

Secretary

Vice Chair
	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS - online)
4 members of the public 

	APOLOGIES
1 member of the public who expressed an interest in joining the group looking at speeding traffic.
Tom McEwan (TM)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

Police Service 

Fire Service
ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome & Introductions:
DC welcomed all to the meeting and advised that the meeting would be recorded for the purpose of the minutes – the recording would then be destroyed once the minutes were complete.
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies were received as above.
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 13 March 2025 meeting

One amendment to Page 2 - change Neil Hardy’s position as he works for the Scottish Ambulance Service, not NHS – other than this, the minutes were accepted.
Decision: Approved with 1 amendment. Proposed by PR and seconded by LM.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Service Delivery – Blairgowrie March 2025 Blairgowrie have been mobilised 108 times in 2025 to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross.                                            Community Safety Engagement
Following an incident at the River Ericht on Wednesday 2nd of April. WC Smith, PC Ryan Tarbet and Sergeant Neil Hunter have reviewed recent incident sites and explored possible preventative measures. This incident is one of four over the past 12 months at the same location, resulting in one fatality, two serious injuries, and one minor injury. 
A request has been made for Perth & Kinross Council to consider an Environmental Impact Assessment of the River Ericht area via our Elected Members. SFRS and Police Scotland are keen to support this by offering emergency services input during any site assessment. 
Initial recommendations include the installation of physical barriers at high-risk points, improved signage at river path entry points, and monitoring of ongoing erosion of the riverside path. 
From a community safety perspective, the Fire Service will continue water safety education through local schools, including upcoming P7 Induction Days. A joint letter will be issued to parents via schools to raise awareness, and local partners including SCYD and the PKC Safer Communities Team have been briefed.
We are acutely aware that the most recent incidents haven't involved local people so our community engagement will continue at a local level but where possible control measures should be in place for visitors to the area also.
Watch Commander Smith has agreed provisional dates with Blairgowrie High School for our 2025 Water Safety and Road Safety Awareness events. We now have a comprehensive Community Safety Engagement plan in place and look forward to engaging with the local community in the months ahead.
We were recently contacted by the Loch of Clunie Preservation Group regarding ongoing issues with fires and damage in the area. Watch Commander Smith has provided support and advice and will continue working with the group to raise awareness and educate visitors on responsible behaviour at the loch. 
Police Report: 
Crimes of note since last meeting: 1 assault, suspect indentified, enquiries ongoing; 1 theft from motor vehicle, equiries ongoing; 5 cases of vandalism, no suspects; 1 case of causing serious injury by Careless or Inconsiderate Driving @ Leslie Street, Blairgowrie, male driver  

reported to the Procurator Fiscal. 
Community Engagement Day 
On Saturday 22nd March the Community Engagement/Information Day took place at The Wellmeadow, Blairgowrie. Constable Gary Campbell would like to thank all the partner groups and organisations, including BRCC, who attended and supported the event. Whilst the indifferent weather on the day perhaps put off some members of the public off attending, it was a very useful, positive event, which we will look to do again in the future. 

River Ericht 
On Wednesday 2nd April, Police Scotland attended an incident alongside the Scottish Fire & Rescue Service and the Scottish Ambulance Service whereby a teenage boy sustained significant injuries after falling down an embankment near to Cargills Leap. 

Following on from this incident, local community officers alongside Blairgowrie Watch Commander, Paul Smith (SFRS) are engaging with the local authority to address numerous concerns regarding the safety and infrastructure of the pathways surrounding the Riverside. 

On-going engagement with local groups and schools will continue to be delivered by Police Scotland, SFRS, Safer Communities and SCYD however we would urge the local community council to support any proposals put forward to Perth & Kinross Council, which would improve the safety of the Riverside. 

BRCC and all present noted sincere thanks to the Tayside Mountain Rescue team, Police, Fire, Ambulance and others both workers and volunteers for their efforts in supporting the recent incident. 
	BRCC

	Item 5 –  Matters raised by members of the public

Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 

a) Horse Box at Westpark – DC reported that there was someone living in a horse box at Westpark and was concerned this might lead to others joining. BB agreed to alert the developer. CS has also reported and the Community Safety Team have been to speak with the people – it is private land hence developer may have more say.
b) Emma Street Laundry – was there any progress on this – BB advised it was tied up in legal.
	BB

	Item 6 –  Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
9 Apr – mtg with Scottish Flood Forum to identify a place for a flooding sensor on Rattray Burn – will be placed just above the pipe. It will be trial and error to determine height the alarm triggers. There are 2 displays – SM will hold one as will a resident. When it triggers all residents get a text alert. Scottish Flood Forum will cover cost for first year, future will just be batteries unless there are issues.  GP advised the meeting was very informative.

2028 funding – plan to fit leaky dams in the next 2 to 3 years. Can then compare the trigger level for the alarms once leaky dams are installed.
SM requested PKC collect the used sand bags to tidy up the area. BB agreed to raise this request.

End of May defib pads at Rattray Connect and 1 other may need replacing due to dates. 

Business Emergency First Aid training – 12 locals will be trained by the end of April. There will also be a Mental Health First Aid Course in June for businesses.

Community First Responders – DC advised there are now 7 volunteers who have expressed an interest, and a meeting with the First Minister next week about funding.  DC asked if everyone could have a think about where possible funding could be found.

b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
 Climate Connect now launched – brings together and supports existing community led initiatives connecting Nature, Food, Waste, Energy, Transport and Climate Cafes themselves covering all of Perth & Kinross. Aim is to share ideas, projects and funding opportunities. GP commented she had heard from another meeting from someone who attended and was very energised by it.

Climate Ready Tayside is also a new partnership with a focus on adaptation/resilience. The partnership brings together public, private and community organisations to prepare people and places for a thriving future against our changing climate. With links across Angus, Dundee and Perth & Kinross councils, it’s a significant new partnership that is probably good to be aware of, to share learning or learn from with respect to our own resilience as a community.
RiRB – last year’s surplus funding, due to help from Donald Anderson of PKC Greenspace, can be used this year – he will support the coming year as well. One outcome commented on was the joy from the project as well as benefit to the climate from such a lovely activity. 2025 babies’ trees will be planted in late 2025.

c) Twinning GP/SM
Nathalie still working on twinning website and is connecting young people groups between the 2 towns. GP and DC will be visiting on behqlf of BRCC on Bastille Day in July but Brebières would welcome anyone from Blairgowrie & Rattray at any time.
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
i. Built Environment 
Wellmeadow Power - SM had met with PKC who have agreed to install the first upright pillar to the grass area to the left of the well as you enter the Wellmeadow from Edinburgh Woollen Mill. Community will have to fund the other 3 – PKC cost is £7k. SM has suggested connecting the one outside the Wellmeadow to a lamppost in front of Hodges etc. 
BRCC requires cable covers for the PA System – SM to pass details.

SM pointed out that groups wishing to use the Wellmeadow needed to request this from PKC – the upcoming event on Saturday 12 April did not have permission to use power. GP and SJ felt they had permission – GP agreed to go back to PKC to ask what happened in this case. DC suggested PKC permission be included on the booking form.
ii. Open Spaces 
Biodiversity Blair working with SCYD on the raised beds at Davie Park, repairing, adding more compost and planting. Food will be available for all when grown – please be mindful and take a cutting, not the whole plant. SCYD will return to add graffiti to containers. Snowdrops will be planted on 23 April in Davie Park. Herb growing spaces planned for corners of George Street by fire station as requested by local residents. Cherry trees have been planted at Gamsie Car Park. There is a plan to map the open spaces so they can be calculated. Rattray Community Garden is open from 10am to 1pm on Wednesdays and Saturdays – open to all to come and see, relax and help if they wish. BRAN and Blairgowrie & Rattray in Bloom are very active and all groups are looking for volunteers.

SM asked about the Grow Wild signs that have gone up at Rattray Church – BB to check as we understand they are seeking consultation for now. CS advised she had asked about this.
e) Local Place Plan
Information notice period ended 28 March – 1 comment about potential conflict of interest as land owners involved will benefit. Whilst land owners were involved in confirming the extent of the land up for development, they were not involved in the discussion about the use of the land, as this all came from comments from the community hence removing any conflict of interest. Moreover, the aim of a local place plan is to discuss the use of land and in the past, the community has commented on the need to be included in discussions with developers and land owners regarding developments so that all involved are in a position of being well ahead of the process with the LPP. PKC has confirmed they are happy with this and are finalising their review on the updated version for registration. A meeting is planned for 15 April to discuss collaboration.
f)  Citizen/Young Person/Group of the Year
DC thanked Johnathon Menzies for the large spread in the Blairgowrie Advertiser covering the launch of the Citizen, Young Person and Community Group of the Year Awards for 2025, and requested we continue to promote the activity and encourage people to nominate. SJ outlined the tour of business for the trophies: 1 April Adventure Into Books, 11 Apr Something Special Flowers, 18 Apr The Card Gallery, 25 Apr Kate Fleming, 2 May All About You, 9 May Cornerstone Deli, 16 May Sarah Cave and finally 23 May The Dome.
	BB

All
SM

GP
BB

	Item 7 – Matters Arising/Reports back
a) Gallowbank Development - Mtg with PKC Chief Exec – LM read out the following report provided by a member of the public who attended:

Date: 09/04/2025
Attendees: Avril Russell, Martin Kirkpatrick, Lesley McDonald, Thomas Glen, Kristian Smith
Purpose: To raise serious concerns about the conduct of the Development Management Team, the handling of formal complaints, and ongoing planning irregularities.

1. Meeting Context
This meeting was scheduled from 1pm to 3pm to allow sufficient time to present key concerns and hear a considered response from the Council's Chief Executive. Attendees were clear in advance that the purpose was to discuss executive accountability, not to rehash earlier exchanges with the Planning Department.

Despite this, the Chief Executive permitted the presence of Mr Kristian Smith (Head of Planning), contrary to the express request for the meeting to focus on corporate oversight, not departmental defence.

2. Nature of Concerns Raised
· The systemic mishandling of a 41-page formal complaint, which was downgraded without explanation and mischaracterised in the final response.

· Failure to notify residents affected by Phase 3 infrastructure, including a sewage pump installation outside the red line boundary.

· Breach of Section 75 agreement relating to the delivery of affordable housing in Phase 1.

· Lack of documentation for key decision-making meetings.

· Misrepresentation of statutory guidance (LDP2, RCIS, and Supplementary Guidance) as merely optional.

· General absence of transparency, accountability, and record-keeping.

Documents were handed to Mr Glen in person to support several points.

3. Contradictory Statements on Housing Emergency
In formal Council communications related to the Gallowbank Phase 3 application, Mr Kristian Smith, Head of Planning, publicly stated that:

"There is a housing emergency in Scotland and in Perth and Kinross."

This justification was presented as a reason to approve controversial development proposals.

However, during this face-to-face meeting, Mr Glen contradicted that position by stating that:

"There is no housing crisis declared in Perth and Kinross."

This contradiction raises significant concerns about consistency and credibility. If the Council is invoking a housing emergency to justify decisions but denies the existence of such an emergency at the executive level, it undermines the legitimacy of the planning decisions taken.

4. Responses from Mr Glen
Mr Glen:

· Asserted it is not his job to respond to formal complaints, even when directed to him personally. Not even one.

· Repeatedly deferred to Mr Smith to answer questions.

· Claimed the Council follows the same complaint procedures as other local authorities but he did not engage with whether the spirit or fairness of the process had been upheld.

· Did not bring relevant reference materials or maps to the meeting.

· Declined to offer any assurance that concerns raised would be addressed or even considered in future practice.

· Stated he was satisfied with the internal investigation already undertaken and had no intention of commissioning or requesting an external review, despite being the officer responsible for initiating such action where governance concerns arise.

When given opportunities to acknowledge failings or propose constructive future changes, Mr Glen offered no such commitments.

5. Early Termination of the Meeting
The meeting was brought to an abrupt end at approximately 1:55pm, despite the scheduled end time of 3:00pm. Mr Glen cited a need to prepare for another meeting, cutting short the dialogue and signalling a lack of willingness to engage fully with the public concerns raised.

6. Conclusion
This meeting demonstrated a failure of leadership accountability. Rather than address systemic issues, Mr Glen distanced himself from responsibility, deferred to the department under scrutiny, and ended the meeting without offering either explanation or assurance.

I am now seeking formal clarification from the Scottish Government on:

· The statutory weight of Local Development Plans and Supplementary Guidance

· Proper definitions for red line boundaries and off-site infrastructure works

· Who qualifies for neighbour notification — particularly in rural and agricultural settings


BRCC community councillors and members of the public present where extremely disappointed at the reception the attendees received as well as the treatment they received which was felt by most as verging on disrespectful. BB stated that he was going to ask for more information regarding density and numbers of houses allowed to seek clarification for the future. There is also the issue of residents not being informed of a development when their land will be affected, even though they are located more than 20m from the development. MK stated the Committee ignored the density element of LDP2. CS advised BRCC should approach Scone and Kinross CCs as she understood they had similar issues re density. It is hoped that the information sought from the Scottish Government will help address the disappointment felt by the community. GP stated that it appears the complaint procedure is superficial. MK requested sight of minutes from a meeting on 25 April 2024 between PKC Planning and Persimmon around the time when the number of houses dropped from 171 to 152 – the meeting is constantly referred to in emails but there is no record of that meeting – that is totally unacceptable. LM stressed that currently there is a feeling of them and us in that PKC and the Developer work together against the community – this should be addressed to ensure future discussions are equal. DC thanked those who have put time and effort into this, LM also thanked the members of the public for the phenomenal amount of work put into this. CS suggested speaking with Planning Aid Scotland and repeated the suggestion to contact Scone and Kinross Community Councils. 
b) Football Pitch
DC asked PM how things were at Davie Park for the Junior Football Club. PM advised pitch rent is going up considerably and will put the team at risk once again. There are 2 rates but as they are semi-professional they pay full rate. GP questioned why the club is being put at risk when they handed over the lease for the land to allow the new facilities to be installed. LM asked if the Juniors could build the relationship with BRCFT – PM advised there are members on both to build that relationship.

	

	Item 8 – Traffic Matters
a) Harriet Row roadworks 8 May for 1 week.
b) A923 past Myeriggs lights for power cable replacement.

c) Speeding Meeting 16 March
12 members of the public attended and there was a good discussion. DC read points from the meeting including; Police are responsible for speed enforcement but have very few on duty but they do their best depending upon demands. PKC roads is responsible for road furniture, signage and calming measures. A94 speed ramps prove effective. Recent checks at Carsie showed the majority of drivers remain within the limit. Cardboard policemen do work, 20mph stickers for bins are available from PKC. A town wide focus group would be useful hence BRCC will pull together. Existing guidance suggests councils should ensure proper investigation into introducing 20mph which is due to be in place by end 2025. DC suggested work needs to be underway now. He also commented about the success of ramps – BB said the initial results are not as clear due to locals suggesting they are noisy plus people do slow down to go over them but then speed up as they draw away increasing speed and pollution. Traffic safety cameras and new countdown signage may be more effective. SM offered to man the speeding@brcommunitycouncil.org.uk email address when it is set up for the group.

	BRCC

SM

	Item 9 – Planning Matters

a) Westfields
JLM attended the follow up meeting advising the developer overall had listened to suggestions and we now have until 17 April for comment. Plan is for 102 1 to 4 bed houses all 2 storey with wheelchair accessible flats in some. Looking to include orchards and raised bed area for food growing – likely to require a community group to engage with local residents to help look after once adopted. It will be 100% affordable housing with split between PKC and Hillcrest. A request for more nature connectedness, ensure lighting is biodiverse friendly and that the local bus service be included. PV may be included but is subject to PKC and Hillcrest requesting it. The developers appear to be open to contribute towards a footpath. LM thanked JLM and NJ for their involvement in meeting the developers.
	

	Item 10 – Chair’s Report

DC advised all things covered.
	

	Item 11 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 
March balance
Jan/Feb Minutes
April balance
Projects
March balance
Parish Church donation
April Balance

Community Pot
Resilience
Well (Defib)
Rooted in B & R
In






£20


Out

£80





Balance
£614.06
£534.06
£534.06


£15,996.33
£16,016.33
£16,016.33
£931.97
£12,254.56
£94.80
£2,735  

There will be, at the moment, around £100 left in the Admin pot which meant we could hire the building at Davie park to hold a meeting in Rattray.

	

	Item 12 – PKC Councillor’s Reports

Cllr Caroline Shiers update:
A huge thank you to the big crowd who came out to litter pick last weekend. 17, including 5 children from Newhill, Rattray and Glendelvine, and support from the Rotary Club, Blair in Bloom and individuals. We cleared the Meeting Point, Wellmeadow and some car parks. I have written to Scotmid re the state of the car park. Next litter pick in May. 

Brilliant to see Westfield Common play area now open. Been a few snags. Thanks to Jamie and Nathan for their observations. Well worth a visit up there with the BMX track and Mantalk Banter Bench area. 

I am in ongoing discussions with residents regarding road safety measures, also re play areas which are not yet in the programme for improvement and how they can be kept clear of litter, dog mess and especially broken glass. Encourage anyone with a concern to report these via MyPKC.

The Keathbank footbridge – long delayed -is scheduled for repair in next few weeks.

I have reported again the steps down Loon Braes from South Street in Rattray.

Community Support Event organised by the Anti Poverty Taskforce in the Town Hall on 25th April.
VE Day event on 8th May with a beacon lighting in the Wellmeadow at 9pm. Because of this, BRCC members decided to move the May meeting to 1 May.
Need to arrange another meeting of the Friends of the Cemetery – more help needed. AS volunteered to help.
Ongoing discussions with Scottish Water regarding sewers and drainage at Carsie and at the junction of Honeyberry and High St in Rattray.

I note that repair work to the St Fink/Tullyfergus Road is now underway. Tayside Contracts were on site this afternoon and fixing the damage from vehicles using it as a diversion route whilst the Alyth road was closed by SGN.
Cllr Bob Brawn update:

Litter pick on 6 April had 19 people help at Scotmid car park area behind what was Doigs. Thanks to those who helped, lots of rubbish removed. LM suggested a sign be put up – as it was private and that would be a community action.
£187k funding available in the Nature Restoration Fund

PKC mini-buses handing over to community – 2nd round about to start

Piggy Lane – confirmation there is no encroachment, the fence is on Scotia Homes land.

8 May – VE Day hence BRCC may wish to move May meeting – this was discussed and agreed to move the May meeting to 1 May.
	All

	Item 13 – AOCB
Minute Taker – DC asked if anyone would like to do the minutes or know of anyone – it is a paid position at £40 per meeting.
	All

	Date of Next Meeting: 1st May 2025, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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